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God is full of Grace! 
Monthly Feature: Ghana Trip + Busy September  

nce again, the touch-down in 

Kotoka International Airport in 

Accra, Ghana filled me with 

excitement, hopeful expectation, 

and the certainty that God was indeed at 

work both in 

my heart and 

in the hearts 

of the people 

I had been 

away from 

for so long 

in Ho and 

the surrounding area. It had been two 

years and four months since I had been 

repatriated from Ghana in the middle of 

all the COVID drama back in April of 

2020. So much had happened in my life 

and in the lives of the Ghanaians both at 

Grace Baptist Church and at the BATA 

Campus. Rekindling relationships with 

pastors, students, and workers was a 

blessing God was pleased to grant in the 

short time I spent in Ho. The entire two 

weeks was incredibly full. There were 

meetings of correction, guidance, and 

instruction expressing future hopes and 

looking at past labors. I was blessed to 

share God’s Word in Bible studies, 

preaching 

at church, 

and 

teaching in 

VBS.There 

was a lot of 

food eaten, 

songs sung, stories shared, and well-

earned sleeping. The trip was such a 

blessing to me. Many expressed 

thankfulness 

to God for 

the ministry 

He enabled 

me to be a 

part of. I can 

say without 

reservation, I long for my full-time 

return to the ministry in Ho. Please 

thank the Lord for this trip and the 

blessings that it held.  

September hit fast and, before I knew it, 

it was halfway over! So far, it has 

involved a lot of driving and wedding 

planning. Praise the Lord as I’ve been 

able to secure a rental home in Maxwell, 

NE for the first six months (maybe 

more) following our wedding. The plan 

is to be there through the holidays and 

into spring as Rebecca joins ABWE and 

Ghana paperwork is done. We also hope 

to re-visit all of my supporting churches 

as a couple during that time. To close 

out September, I’ll be traveling to 

Pennsylvania for an ABWE aviation 

recruiting weekend and turning around 

to spend September’s last weekend in 

Colorado at a missions conference.  

Thank you for your continued prayers. 

I’ll leave you with Psalm 30:4 “Sing 

praise to the LORD, O you His saints, 

and give thanks to His holy name.“ 
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